
Date: June 8, 2022
To:  LPSD School Board Members
From:  Bill Cornell- Director of Personnel
Re:   June Human Resources Report

Updates:

➔ I would like to welcome:
◆ Yamini Shah to the Newhalen staff as the Secondary ELA Teacher.  Yamini comes to us from

Governors University out of Illinois
◆ Sean and Chrystal Adams to Pilot Point.  Chrystal will be serving as a half time Elementary

Teacher, and Sean will fill a half time Secondary Teacher role, as well as serve as Head
Teacher.  Sean and Chrystal come to us from Minnesota; Dana Wolff and I were fortunate to
meet the Adam’s when we were there in April.

◆ Matthew Kuzan will fill the Kokhanok SPED teacher position, as well as serve as itinerant
SPED at one of our sites.  Most recently, Matt was in St. Mary’s.

◆ McKenna Conselyea, a student teacher with Dana Wolff in the fall of 2021, will be joining the
Perryville staff as the Elementary Teacher.  McKenna is a recent Kutztown grad.

➔ FY23 Site Calendars have been submitted, and accepted, by DEED
➔ We worked to draft a “Summer Temporary Hire Guidelines” document..  The hope is that this

document will provide clear guidance on what is expected when working in our facilities during the
summer months.

Contract Adjustments:

➔ FY 22/23 contracts, contract adjustments, and salary schedule movement are outlined on the
Personnel Approval List

Recruitment:

➔ The past month has been busy, seeking out candidates for our remaining positions. Currently, we only
have two positions open- Newhalen Math and Chignik Bay- with potential solutions to both openings
in the works.  We are in a much better staffing situation than many districts this year, making me feel
fortunate.  LPSD is still a very desirable place to be, which continues to be one of the most effective
recruiting tools we have.
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